May 10, 2010 Council Workshop Dinner Meeting DRAFT

CITY OF SHORELINE
SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL
SUMMARY MINUTES OF WORKSHOP DINNER MEETING
Monday, May 10, 2010 City Council Chamber, Shoreline City Hall
6:00 p.m. 17500 Midvale Avenue N.

PRESENT: Mayor Keith McGlashan, Deputy Mayor Will Hall, and Councilmembers
Chris Eggen, Shari Tracey, Terry Scott, Doris McConnell, and Chris
Roberts

ABSENT: None

STAFF: Bob Olander, City Manager; Julie Underwood, Assistant City Manager;
Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager; Scott Passey, City
Clerk '

GUESTS: DJ Wilson, Council President, City of Edmonds; David Hutchinson,

Mayor, City of Lake Forest Park; Laura Sonmore, Mayor Pro Tem, City of
Mountlake Terrace; Carla Nichols, Mayor, Town of Woodway

Mayor McGlashan called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. He welcomed the attendees
to Shoreline’s new City Hall and everyone introduced themselves.

City of Edmonds, Council President DJ Wilson

Councilmember DJ Wilson discussed the affect the economic crisis is having on the City
of Edmonds. He noted that his Council consist of six members with less than one term of
experience. He concluded that they are focusing on environmental stewardship and smart
planning practices.

City of Lake Forest Park, Mavor David Hutchinson

Mayor Hutchinson noted that the 1% levy lid has finally caught up with his City’s
budget, and LFP will put out a ballot issue for a levy lid lift on the August ballot. He also
noted that there have been flooding issues that they are addressing and hopes that his City
will receive a $3.1 million grant from the federal government.

City of Mountlake Terrace, Mayor Pro Tem Laura Sonmore

Mayor Pro Tem Sonmore discussed her City’s financial health, along with capital
investments and the need for economic development. She added that they are in the
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process of discussing the possibility of a civic campus with residents and a citywide vote
takes place in November. Future events at the civic center would include a farmers
market. Positively, she announced that her City has done a good job pursuing state and
federal dollars and have secured $3.9 million over the past few years. She concluded with
discussion about mixed use development in Mountlake Terrace, the Lakeview Trail and
the possibility of combining it with the Interurban Trail.

Town of Woodway, Mayor Carla Nichols

Mayor Carla Nichols provided background on the Town of Woodway and stated that it
was in incorporated in 1958. She noted that the town has a “strong mayor” form of
government with five councilmembers. She added that the town staff consists of 7.5
FTEs and most town services are contracted. She communicated that the town’s main
challenges are trying to keep zoning stability and improve its stormwater utility.

City of Shoreline, Mavor Keith McGlashan

Mayor McGlashan discussed the City’s levy lid lift proposal and gave a brief synopsis on
the Aurora Corridor progression. He referenced the City’s Town Center development and
vision and the two probable light rail stations in the City. He also touched on animal
control and encouraged the attendees to stay in touch with each other in the future.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Scott Passey, City Clerk



